

Published Weekly by the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, Calif. October 5, 1954

THIS WEEK:

It's a great day for the Irish. Father Thompson will talk on his recent trip to the Emerald Isle. Ed Quinn is the program chairman. Order, please!!

KIWANIS ELECTION:

The selections made by our nominating committee having been approved unanimously at last Tuesday's meeting, we will elect today the officers for 1955. The slate of candidates is shown below.

President	Chuck Campbell
lst Vice President	Ted Kellogg Don Oakleaf
2nd Vice President	Jerry Miller Ray Wainscott
Treasurer	Al Huddart
Sergeant-st-Arms	Bob Allen Jack Wheeler
Board of Directors (choose 4)	Len Boyd Phil Cadosi Roy Haley Fred Martin Stan McNulty Bill Reynolds Ira Rosenberg

BOARD MEETING:

The regular monthly board meeting will be held tonight at 7:45 at the home of Ed Langhart, 644A University. Let's keep our attendance record high by using this opportunity for a make-up.

BOY SCOUTS OF AMERICA:

The annual drive for funds to carry out the B.S.A. program next year starts officially on October 12. Prior to this date an effort will be made to secure contributions from the old reliable sources to get the general drive off to a good start. Since our Club sponsors a Cub Pack, a Boy Scout Troop, and an Explorer Post, we are particularly interested in the success of this appeal for funds. Tom Spencer is chairman for the Healdsburg area, and several of our members are helping him in this project.



Published Weekly by the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, Calif.

October 12, 1954

THIS WEEK:

Today we entertain the Key Club and install the new members for this school year. Since 35 or more boys are expected to attend, the luncheon will be served in the main hall.

President Relzy has asked that each Kiwanian sit down beside a guest, and help to entertain the boys on this occasion. The installation ceremony is one of the highlights of the Key Club program and helps to get the Club off to a good start each year.

BOYS' CLUB:

At last Tuesday's meeting, the Board of Directors approved purchase of Tee shirts and additional athletic equipment for this club in the amount of about $\psi 240$.

150 boys have already signed up as members since school opened, and applications come in at every meeting. Starting this week the boys are meeting in two groups. Boys up to 10 years old meet at the Elementary School and older boys at the Junior High. Both groups meet on Monday, between 7 and 9 p.m.

Al Barbieri and his associates are rendering an outstanding service both to the boys and the community by operating this Club. They deserve all the support we can give them.

LET'S-GO-TO-RENO:

 ${
m O_{ur}}$ First Vice-President elect, Ted Kellogg, was elected a delegate to the Reno Convention at the last Board Leeting. Ted said the honor came as a complete surprise, but that he would do his best to join the crowd at Reno.

LADIES NIGHT:

The much discussed Ladies Night is definitely scheduled for Saturday, October 23, at the Bellevue Villa. More details next week.



Published Weekly by the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, Calif.

October 19, 1954

PROGRAM:

Mr. James Logan Smith, C.P.A., who is an instructor at Santa Rosa Junior College, will try to explain some of the important changes made during 1954 in the Federal Income Tax Law. All of us have a financial interest in the subject, and some of us would like to ask questions if there is an opportunity. Lee Sayre has arranged the program.

RENO CONVENTION:

Several members will be making up the meeting at Reno this week, including President Relzy. It is rumored that our old friend Waldo will preside.

DINNER WITH THE LADIES:

All arrangements have been completed for the big social event at Bellevue Villa next Saturday, October 23. Since the committee must advise Bellevue Villa how many places to set by Thursday, Jerry Miller, Ray Wainscott, Ed Quinn and Bill Wolking will be selling tickets before the meeting today. They are \$\phi^2.50\$ each.

There will be cards and dancing after dinner, which is at 7:30 P.M. Guests of members are welcome. Members have shown a good deal of interest this year in having a social evening with the ladies. If this affair is successful, other programs will be arranged from time to time.

THOUGHT FOR THE MEETING:

The "good old days" were when Uncle Sam lived within his income and without so much of yours and mine.



Published Weekly by the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, Calif.

October 26, 1954

THE PROGRAM:

Louie Schwab is program chairman today. For the past week Louie has been trying to decide which of several interesting speakers to invite for this occasion. We are sure he will have an interesting program.

BACK-FROM-RENO:

Our club was ably represented at Reno by President Relzy, the Campbells, Stevens, Kelloggs and Allens. They are all back home, broke, but happy. The delegates are all fired up with new ideas which they will present to the club soon.

ELECTION DAY:

The November election is just a week away. No doubt the members have picked their candidates and decided how they will vote on the important changes in the laws of California which will be decided on this day.

JUNIOR SAFETY ECONOMY RUN:

These events, modelled after the annual run to Sun Valley, have been successfully staged at Modesto, Santa Barbara and in other parts of California, and have been reported in at least one national magazine.

We have an opportunity to arrange a run for the Healdsburg High School students. The cost would be negligible, but men and women would be needed to serve as observers, inspectors, statisticians, etc. This will develop into a community project if enough interest is shown.

SEPTEMBER ATTENDANCE:

Attendance fell to 95%, slightly below our goal of 96%, or better, for the year. Let's try to make up this small difference before the end of 1954.

HAPPY LANDING:

We are not the only ones who will miss Tom Spencer and his charming wife, Jeanette, when they move to their new home in Carmel within the next few days. Tom has rendered many valuable services to the community during his stay here. At present he is chairman of the annual drive for the Boy Scouts of America.